

St. Antony Bishop's Committee Minutes

July 18, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 6:32pm

In attendance: Fr. Dick Scott, Deacon Bill Thaete, David Wilkinson, Penny Whitney, Blaine Morgan, Tovi Andrews, Olivia Stalter, John Stockwell, Peter Stockwell, Kristen Robuck, Jim Foley, Chelsea Reeder
Acting Clerk: Jane Teller

Absent: Fr. Bill Fulton

Visitors: Chris Crowson, Declan Jarry

Opened in prayer

Calendar circulated

Motion to approve of June 13th BC meeting minutes. Motion passed.

Treasurer's Report (Jim Foley):

Church remains in the black.

Diocesan Fund Statement received and reviewed (looks good).

Information for new loan has gone to the bank. Still awaiting last piece from Dioceses.

Motion to approve Treasurer's Report – motion passed.

New Facilities Report (John Stockwell):

Lumber of Event Shelter surveyed since it was milled locally. Awaiting approval.

Punch List of outstanding building issues being assembled.

Men's room urinal visibility from hallway may need to be addressed.

Discussed glare during early Sunday service (blinds, mylar shade, other?).

Fan noise too loud for services – possible adjustments required.

Lowering kneelers quite noisy – possible felt pads.

Discernment Meetings Discussion:

Groups well attended by members from both services.

Increased socialization desired (within different communities and within the church).

Parking overflow (Bill Thaete to donate barriers).

A few people have volunteered to start cleaning the church (future discussion).

Possibly have combined services more regularly.

Fr. Dick suggested that all BC members submit a short paragraph summarizing their Discernment.

Meeting and send to Linda for Newsletter inclusion – **DUE 10:00 am TUESDAY.**

Next Discernment meetings will be held after combined Sunday service on 08/18/2019.

Intruder Training (Chelsea Reeder):

Trainer Kyle O'Neal will come to BC meeting and outline plans for training. He has offered to do two parts, one for Intruder Training and an additional one for Disaster Preparedness.

It was noted that the Diocese has emergency radios available and that any plan we do will also need to follow Diocese Guidelines. Possibly include a Disaster Management Certification Class in the future.

Open House – August 3rd (Tovi Andrews):

Ad for newspaper circulated. Will appear in two editions of four separate papers.

Parking attendants still needed.

Need men volunteers to run Food Table.

Setup will take place at 8:00 am (tables and chairs), balloons, decorating.

Tour guides needed (maps and 3 x 5 cards with talking points will be provided to guides).

Music – Tovi will contact JoAnn to discuss.

Church Picnic – August 11th (Kristen Robuck):

Picnic will follow 10:00 am service.

Food will be potluck – sign up sheet in Narthex.

Volunteers needed for set up on the 10th.

Game area (croquet, horseshoes, bocce ball).

Wedding Rental – July 26th and 27th

Volunteers needed for Friday night rehearsal (4:00-6:00).

Saturday wedding, Olivia and Penny volunteered for first shift (10:00-2:00). Two additional volunteers needed for second shift (2:00-6:00).

Wedding at 3:00 pm. Wedding party will do all clean up.

It was noted that a new position for Event Coordinator may need to be established.

Plaque Presentation (Chris Crowson):

New Church Dedication plaque from Memorial Committee was presented to St. Antony's.

Donation from Rich and Sarah Rogers:

Form outlining Furniture, toys and baby swing reviewed. It was decided that BC should seek input and recommendation from Mary Zabinski.

Form to be revised to include request for photos of donated items.

Microwave donation from Mark Westin:

Motion to accept donation of kitchen microwave passed.

Flower Guild discussion:

Postponed to August BC meeting.

Upcoming building rentals:

Two upcoming building rentals discussed. One for the Philanthropic Education Organization with Ruth Lindstrom in mid-August and the other for the Kitsap Young Musicians festival with Joann Richardson

on November 16th. It was agreed that since these events will be controlled by parishioners who will open, close, and clean up, no fee will be charged. Donations from the groups will be gladly accepted.

Declan: asked that a prayer for the country be added on Sundays. Fr. Dick said he sent something to Linda for inclusion.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:21pm